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Here comes summer, with vacations, beautiful days, and relaxing weeks. May the days bring you peace, rest, and happiness.

Spring Luncheon:
Our Spring Luncheon on April 25 was a wonderful day. We enjoyed each other’s company and chatted over a delicious meal. The desserts, mostly home made, were especially popular, and the serving dishes emptied very quickly. Our raffle was special , with the prize of an autographed copy of Joe Torre’s book the best seller, “The Yankee Years.” The happy and delighted winner was Ann Pitaro.  Sister Marguerite graciously handed her the prize to the delight of Ann’s husband, Judge Pitaro.

Our 50/50 drawing was an exciting  contest, as the prize amounted to $200. Father Paul Palmiotto, the pastor of Nativity Church, pulled the winning ticket, which was held by Sister Margaret Mary. Tom Amendola , our chairman, gave her the prize, as everyone cheered her acceptance. Special thanks to Jimmy Gomiela, for his generous contributions and helping to make the day so financially successful.
One group deserves special recognition, a group of Alumni from the ‘40’s . This group really had a fun time together and encouraged the Alumni Board to have more days as great as this one.  We look forward to having other groups at our celebrations, with as much enthusiasm as this group.

We then had a tour of the school.  Although no longer called Nativity, Divine Mercy Catholic School still offers the same education, values and joy to our students today as has been done for so many years.  As our guests wandered through the halls and classrooms, many were pleased to see our computer room and library. Several  people did not realize that there are now a Pre-School and a Kindergarten, and they were amazed at the beautiful classrooms as well as the playroom for these little ones. Many memories were brought up and some quotes were heard outside the Principal’s office:
   “ I was down here every week.”   “My brother had a permanent desk right here.”  “ Sister Marguerite told me I could graduate if only I would concentrate – she was right – I concentrated and I graduated.”
We are planning to have other events and hope to see many of you with us.
In Memoriam:
Sister Lorraine O’Neil, known in her teaching years as Sister Edward, died peacefully in Blue Point on May 8, 2009 . Sister Lorraine had taught at Nativity School, St. Thomas the Apostle in West Hartford, CT, and at Our Lady of Grace School in Howard Beach. OLG was her home parish, and she ministered there in an Outreach Program to many needy people. Sister Lorraine was also a faithful member of the Prayer Group, and offered daily prayers for all those who asked for her help. We remember her fondly, and are grateful for her years of dedicated service and love.
COMING EVENTS –
 Please be sure to mark your calendars for these important dates:

September 12 – 85th Anniversary Mass, celebrating the years of service of the Ursuline Sisters,will be held at Nativity Church, the parish where our Sisters first ministered in this country.
September 13 – Second Annual Golf Outing will be held at the Knollwood Course in Westchester. This is a grand event, held for the benefit of the retired sisters in Blue Point. Plan to come with a group to enjoy this beautiful place and to show off your skills.
September 26 – Bocce Ball and Barbeque – An Alumni and Parish celebration, held in the garden of Nativity Rectory. (Yes, there is a Bocce Ball Lane there.) Our first such day was a great success last year, with older “practiced” players joining younger “beginners.” 

Further notices will be coming for each event, so watch for more info.

SPECIAL REQUEST:
We have a very hard-working and dedicated Alumni Board, but we really need more help. Would you think about offering to help to plan events , set up for events, and  work with our board? Call or e-mail one of our members listed below.

Please let us know if you want topics mentioned or prayers offered, and we will put your requests in the Newsletter. Let us know of what might be happening in your life – birthdays, anniversaries, other events. 
We are always interested in finding more members, so if you know of others who are not on our mailing list, please send their names and info.

Tom Amendola     cactus105@yahoo.com            614-226-4518
Laura Velez         river3679@aol.com                  718-843-8911

Annette Curran   donmets31@aol.com                718-843-1046

Please check these web sites for news of the Sisters and their activities: 
      http://Tressy.tripod.com        http://www.tildonkursuline.org

Enjoy the summer months, and hopefully we shall be having some sunny days soon.
